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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

By: John Mifsud, Principal  

It has been another fantastic term that has just zoomed by. It is hard to 

comprehend that we are now approaching the final term of the year. 

Next term promises to be yet another jam packed one with the likes of 

camp, P-2 sleepover and a range of other experiences currently being 

organised for students. 

Staff will also be very busy behind the scenes planning high quality 

lessons, engaging in professional learning and challenging their capacity 

to deliver the highest academic and wellbeing outcomes for every 

student every day here at our school. 

I wish you and all your family a very restful break. Take care and see you 

all next term, hopefully with Collingwood crowned as 2022 Premiers! 

Kindest regards 

John Mifsud 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 15th, 2022 

Key Dates- Term 4 
 

-First day of Term 4- 

Monday 3rd October 

--- 

World Teacher’s Day 

-Wednesday 5th September 

--- 

-Maths Family Night 

Wednesday 12th October 

4PM- 5PM 

--- 

-Drama Incursion 

Grade 3/4 & 6 

Friday 21st October 

--- 

Camp Grade 3-6 

Wednesday 26th October – 

Friday 28th October 

--- 

Curriculum Day  

Monday 31st October 

(No students attending) 

--- 

Melbourne Cup 

(Public Holiday- No students 

attending)- Tuesday 1st 

November 

--- 

Melbourne Cup Hat Parade 

Wednesday 2nd November 

9AM-9:30AM (COLA) 

--- 

Prep – 2 Sleepover 

Friday 4th November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST DAY TERM 3- EARLY DISMISSAL 

A reminder that Friday 16th September is the last day of Term 3. Students will be dismissed at the 

earlier time of 2:15PM on this day. We please ask that all families make arrangements for the collection 

of their children at this earlier time. Alternatively, please contact our OSHC provider School's Out! to 

speak with them about care arrangements. 

 

Please note that this day is also a Footy Colours Day. All students are encouraged to wear the colours of 

their favourite AFLW, AFL, Netball, soccer, rugby or other sporting team. All students that come to 

school dressed in their sporting colours are asked to bring along a gold coin donation. All money raised 

will go to the Fight Cancer Foundation. 

STAFFING NEWS  

I would like to welcome Jennifer Cancino to the school. Jennifer was appointed as the successful applicant for a 

recent ES vacancy. I am sure that she will absolutely love working with the families, staff and students at Ardeer 

Primary School. I know for a fact that she is extremely excited to get to know everyone. Jennifer will be 

commencing her role on the first day of Term 4. 

 

 

 

 

COMPULSORY HATS IN TERM 4 

Please be aware that as part of the school’s Uniform Policy, all students are required to wear a school 

bucket hat in Terms 1 & 4. Hats are available to purchase at the school from our school uniform shop. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LEARNING THROUGH LUNCH- GRADE 3/4 – 6 

 

 

 

The lucky students in Grades 4/5 and 6 were treated to a delicious three course meal at William Angliss 

Institute this term. An opportunity organised and paid for through our partnership with Ardoch Youth 

Foundation. The students were also provided with a tour of the wonderful educational facility that 

showcased the largest specialist centre for foods, tourism, hospitality and events education and training in 

Australia. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWIMMING PROGRAM - GRADE 3/4 – 6 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 

unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 

updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 

this platform throughout 2022. Please contact 

the office if you require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

All families should now be connected to their child’s 2022 

class. This is a wonderful platform to see your child’s learning 

progression as you connect with their learning portfolio. If 

you have not connected and require a new sign in code, 

please see your child’s teacher ASAP. 

GET CONNECTED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


